EESCC Meeting Minutes

December 2nd, 2020 Virtual Meeting

Attendees: 12: Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Keith Olsen, Tim and Peggy Steck, Hope Mueller, Licia Shultz, Bruce Harmon, John Schmidt and Bren and Lorin Wamsley.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

Secretary, Peggy Steck read the November 2020 meeting minutes. There was one correction on the December meeting date.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer's report and it was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – A quick launch program was implemented for Giving Tuesday. One donation was received from Jamie Black's mom. There was some question about donations asking for addresses or not. Donations through Facebook only require an email address and name. Donations from the web site link require and address as well as name and email address. Licia is learning about fundraising through online sources.

She does fill that right now is not the time to focus on fundraising with so many people having limited income sources during Covid.

An ambassador program has been created to focus on getting information out on what the motor sports park is all about.

Next Meeting: 12/8, 6:30 (virtual via Zoom hosted by John).

Larison/NHA – Mike Glass – Mike was not present, so Bonnie reported what she knew. She contacted Mike and Paula regarding getting the permit submitted by Dec 1st deadline. She knew that they had a meeting together and that Paula has the permit information. Bonnie is pretty sure it was sent in, but does not know for sure.

The annual NHA meeting was held on November 18th and Mike Glass was voted president. Wilke Meyers passed away on November 13th. He will be missed.

Peggy will send out links to his obituary.

EESCC proposed Event Dates – Lorin Wamsley - A column was added to the spreadsheet for venues and the ACCO schedule is on the bottom of the page. We all voiced that we would like to have ICE Breaker by itself like we used to do in the past. No final decision at this point. Tim and Peggy requested that the June event scheduled for HooDoo be moved up one weekend to June 10^{th} and 11^{th} so they can attend.

Regarding the TSD rally, Simon will have to be contacted.

Sponsors – Lorin Wamsley – He has contacted everyone. All but three have confirmed for next year. Axe and Saw has agreed to be our series sponsor again for 2021. TBS Consultants and Lucky dog requested their invoices asap so we can pay them in December.

New Business:

2021 Calendars – Tim Steck – he asked if a calendar was wanted for 2021. Yes, was the unanimous response. It was suggested to put a notice on the calendar to verify all event dates in places where its noticeable.

Newsletter release- Jim Mueller -Will create a November newsletter.

Additional Agenda Items:

Bonnie – The new helmets and the fire extinguishers are in the registration trailer. Bonnie also asked how often the fire extinguishers need to be certified. Do ours need recertifying?

Bonnie – We need to schedule a trailer clean, wash and wax party. We will schedule at the January meeting.

Bonnie – year end donations. It was decided to donate \$150 to Candlelighters, \$200 to food for Lane County, \$300 to the Oakridge volunteer fire department and \$100 to Guide dogs for the Blind.

Bren – She asked if we are raising event fees for 2021. It was decided not to.

Licia – Thanked Tim and Peggy for doing the year end trophies. They really liked them.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.

Next Meeting: January 6th, 2020, it will also be virtual. If changed, a notification will be sent out. And it was requested to add the meeting info to Facebook.

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

Dec – Lorin Wamsley